NHA SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING 

FARM BUREAU FINANCIAL SERVICES BUILDING
LINCOLN, NEBRASKA

OCTOBER 2, 2008 

Mission Statement – To provide leadership, education, and coordination of services among all participants to improve workplace safety and awareness.   
COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT:  James Eastman, Sandy Noffsinger, Jeanne Temme, Beth Thompson, and Cindy Koch-Hille. Mike Harris and Mary Mockerman joined the meeting via conference call.    
COMMITTEE MEMBERS ABSENT: None.      

NHA MEMBERS PRESENT:  Al Klaasmeyer.  

LMC STAFF PRESNT: Chuck Martinek, Ford Singbush, and Pat Duff.  

FARM BUREAU STAFF PRESENT:  Dennis Forsythe, Lee Ann Gorham, Susan Lococo-Lempka, and Tom Hall.  

Meeting was called to order by James Eastman at 8:30 am (ct).  Mr. Eastman read the mission statement and reviewed the previous minutes. 
Chuck Martinek discussed establishing core elements of a safety program.  He felt 5 to 6 basic core elements should be established and put together as a sample of the basic core elements that all safety programs should have.  Committee members discussed the basic elements that they felt should be part of this core program.  Mr. Martinek agreed to work on putting together information on return to work policies; slips, trips and falls; pre employment screenings; proper ergonomics (including transfers); and accident investigations.  These elements will be part of the core elements the NHA Safety Committee will make available to Nebraska hospitals.  

Committee members discussed the need for name recognition for the NHA Safety Committee and the legacy it wishes to leave.  It was agreed that a monthly article will be placed in a news letter circulated by the NHA. Newsletters are circulated to NHA member hospitals via the internet.  Committee members will each pick a month to write an article for the newsletter.  Mr. Klaasmeyer was asked to have a writer for the NHA look over each article before it is published in the newsletter.  Mr. Klaasmeyer will put an article in the October newsletter introducing the current members and explaining the safety committee will be submitting a monthly article on safety in the NHA newsletter. Cindy Koch-Hille agreed to write the article for the month of November on slips and falls and winter safety.  Committee members are asked to provide 3 ideas for safety articles to Mr. Klaasmeyer by the end of October.  

Loss ratio report and causes of loss report was given by Dennis Forsythe.      

Committee members agreed the next meeting would be held on January 22, 2008 via conference call at 10:00 CT.  
With no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned at 9:30 am (ct).    

